All present.

A Trailer Hearing was held at 8:30 at the request of Carolyn Strong. The only ones present were Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dixon, sister to Carolyn to represent her. They explained where the trailer would be placed and agreed to abide to the rules of the Ordinance. It was explained that the trailer will not be located on this property until the sale of the house in which she is now living.

The only objection to the trailer came orally at another time, when Mr. Hamel expressed concern from Mrs. Gaadys Bose, objecting to the cars entering a road near her property. However, the use of this road by motorbikers is not from the Strongs, and they will make every effort to discourage the traffic.

Being that there is no definite time when this trailer will be brought in, Sel. Mansfield advised that an extention to the 45-day permit be requested.

The status of Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Zwillinger was discussed. They are living in a trailer and changing locations often. However, they are was located in New Boston and have been granted permission to use this town as their residence. They have enrolled their daughter in Central school.

The Selectmen accept with regret the resignation of Town Treasurer, Bernice Pelchat, to be effective October 1. The Selectmen appointed Karen Craven to finish the Treasurer's term which expires at the 1981 Town Meeting.

A Driveway permit was issued to John Riendeau.

Building Permits were issued to Lawrence Daley and Walter & Lucie Dickermen

Mr. Neveu came in to be informed of the regulations for the placing of a

trailer.